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6 New Street, Marnhull, Dorset.  DT10 1PY

Telephone:  01258 821231

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 2nd November at 7.00pm in the


 Village Hall

Present. 
       









Chairman
Cllr Vaughan






Cllr Lawson






Cllr T Jolly






Cllr Mrs P Jolly






Cllr Cullender





Cllr Hamer
Cllr Westbrook – NDDC Councillor

Cllr Dowden – NDDC Councillor
The Clerk – Mrs S Upshall

There were three members of the public present
1. The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed all those present.

2. The Chairman explained that Lady Sylvia Tabor and Mr Tabor had resigned from the Council for business commitment reasons.

He also explained that Mr Mann had resigned for personal reasons, the Chairman passed a vote of thanks to Mr Mann for all his work in registering the deeds of the recreation ground and the cemetery.
3. Co-Option of a New Councillor.

Mr Terry Wiles gave the Council information on why he would like to become a Councillor and after answering the necessary questions it was proposed by Cllr Cullender that Mr Wiles be co-opted onto the Council, this was seconded by Cllr T Jolly and all were in favour. The clerk will send the relevant forms to NDDC. Action Item 025/2015.
4. Public Consultation

             There was none.
5. 2015/084 Apologies for Absence


            Cllr Harvey.
6.  2015/085 Declaration of Interest. [Regarding Agenda Items.]

There were none.
     A.   GRANT OF DISPENSATIONS REGARDING DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY         INTERESTS WHEN SETTING ANNUAL PRECEPT.

            No changes reported.
            Cllr T Jolly asked why we have to have this on each month’s agenda when we only set 
            the precept at the budget meeting.  The clerk will find this out and report back at the next 

            meeting.  Action Item 026/2015 Clerk
7.    2015/086 Minutes 


           The minutes of the Council Meeting held on the 7th September 2015, and the Planning

           Meetings on the 16th and 29th September 2015 were agreed and signed by the

           Chairman. 
    8.
Matters Arising from the previous minutes.

The Chairman asked the clerk if all information for the new Councillors had been sent to 


NDDC to which the clerk confirmed it had been.  She will now ask them to remove Mr 


Mann and Lady Sylvia Tabor and Mr J Tabor from the website.

            Action Item 025/2015 Clerk

            The clerk reported that Palace Court football club has now folded and so the problems 


with the holes in the Recreation Ground will no longer be valid and Cllr T Jolly will get 


them filled in permentley.  The clerk also explained to Councillors that Palace Court had

asked if we would like to purchase the goal posts from the club.  The Councillors did not


feel like that is something they would like to do and the clerk will notify Palace Court.

            Action Item 027/2015 Clerk
9.  2015/087 Financial Matters

       A.            Payment Schedule-the total cost to the Parish Council for September was £3572.64.     This was agreed by the Council.

       B.      Financial Statements for the 1st October 2015 was agreed by the Council.
C. Cllr Lawson asked if any Councillors had come up with any thoughts on expenditure from the projects? The Chairman suggested that Councillors give it some further thought and it can be discussed at the Budget Meeting on the 17th November 2015 at 7pm in the Village Hall. Action Item 022/2015 Clerk - All 
Cllr Lawson also reminded the clerk that the Village Hall had not had their annual grant as yet for £2500.  The clerk apologised and said that she would get it on the payment schedule in December.  Cllr Lawson also noted that the Wi Fi in the Village Hall could cost up to £3000 and the Village Hall may approach the Council for some help with this.  The Council have also said that they would contribute £5000 towards the extension on the basis that the Village Hall raise £5000 to match it. The Clerk to write to the Village Hall regarding the Parish Councils Donation towards the building work. Action Item 013/2015
10.     2015/088 Planning Matters

The planning application for Henstridge Airfield was discussed and the Chairman asked Councillors for their thoughts and input.  Discussion followed and Cllr Dowden has kindly offered to take this matter forward for the Council to which all Councillors were in agreement. 
The Chairman read out an email he had received from Mrs Eveleigh regarding the Neighbourhood plan.  There are concerns over land that has been marked for future planning and numbers of house that need to be built.  The Neighbourhood plan working party are going to hold a meeting for the Village to get Villagers opinions and to get some new people involved.

            The Clerk was asked to write to NDDC to ask why the plans for Dragon’s Cottage were removed from the website.    Action Item 023/2015 Clerk
11.  (a) DCC - No Report.
12.  (b) NDDC – 

  

Cllr Westbrook explained that NDDC is now officially in a tri partnerhip.  


In North Dorset crime has increased by 30% but the police have changed the way 



they are recording it so this may have made a difference.


Cllr Westbrook gave the Council an update on the traveller situation and the information she had regarding the chippings going down on the lay by.  The cost to DCC for 200 tonnes would be £1500 and she asked the Council to consider donating £500 towards this so that the work could be completed quickly. The cost is to be spilt between the three parishes that it effects the most.  It was proposed by Cllr P Jolly that the Council contribute £500 to the cost, this was seconded by Cllr Lawson and all were in favour.  Cllr Westbrook will get back to the clerk with further information regarding this. 
    (c)PARISH. 

Recreation Ground/Skatepark  Cllr T Jolly explained that the skate park fence has now been mended to a good standard.  The fencing on top of the practice wall has also been fixed.  He also reported that the place for the defibrillator had been identified and we are just waiting for the delivery of this and the cabinet.  Once they are delivered and installed there will be a training session offered.
Road Sweeping – Cllr Cullender reported that he had identified the areas where the road sweeping machine was needed and as reported this to Dorset Waste Partnership.  He has yet to hear anything from them but there has been a machine spotted working along Burton Street so hopefully the work has been completed.  Cllr Cullender did also note that there are quite a few blocked drains around the village and a piece will go in the Marnhull Messenger to ask for Villagers to let us know where they are so it can be reported to DCC to get them cleared hopefully before the Winter rain arrives.
The overgrown hedge in Chippel Lane was discussed and the clerk noted that she had contacted Spectrum Housing and they said that the hedge was not theirs and she has also contacted Mr Crocker and he explained that is wasn’t his.  Cllr Dowden explained that the hedge did belong to Spectrum; Cllr Cullender said that he would follow this up within his portfolio.
Action Item RC

C.1.  Standing Orders – It was proposed by the Chairman that we accept the latest version of       the Standing Orders, this was seconded by Cllr Cullender and all were in favour.
C.2.  Recruitment – The Chairman asked Councillors for some ideas on recruitment for new Councillors.  The Chairman will put an article in the Marnhull Messenger and the clerk suggested a stall at the Fest in July.  The Chairman asked everyone to circulate any ideas they had around to all.  Action All Councillors.
C.3.  Recreation Ground and Cemetery Deeds - Cllr Harvey is now taking over the registering of the deeds of the Recreation Ground and Cemetery.

Action Item RH

13. 2015/089 Actioned Items – 

           The action items were discussed.
14. 2015/090 Clerk’s Report

The clerk reported that she had ordered a wreath for Remembrance Sunday and Cllr T Jolly has kindly said that he will take part in the parade and lay the wreath.
Action Item TJ

15. 2015/091 Correspondence

          None

16. 2015/092 Chairman’s Urgent Business. 

The Chairman read out an email he had received from Mr Bill Young who lives at Kentisworth Close regarding the pavement outside his property that has sunk. Mr Young contacted Cllr Cattaway and he will come and meet Mr Young at his property to discuss further.
17. 2015/093 Date of next meeting/s

Budget Meeting Tuesday 17th November at 7pm in the Village Hall.

          Council Meeting Monday 7th December at 7pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting concluded at 8.30 pm.

Chairman………………………….  Date……………………..
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